
 

 

 

 

                                       March/April 2016 

Dear Fellow laborers in the Gospel, 
Our hearts are filled with praise to our God as we meditate on the wonderful truths of Christ’s 

substitutionary work on our behalf and in His triumphant resurrection from the dead!  How precious are 
His words, “I am He that liveth, and was dead; and, behold, I am alive forevermore, Amen; and have the 
keys of hell and of death.”!  Rev. 1:18.  How privileged we are as His people to be able to share this life-
transforming message with those who are lost in sin! 
 We trust that God is doing great things in your lives and ministries.  We continue to pray for 
each of the churches and individuals who have partnered with us through the years that we have served 
the Lord in missions.  You have been such a blessing and encouragement to our hearts.  Please continue 
to pray for Jay and Hannah Brown and the churches in Arraijan and Cerro Cama.  The transfer of the 
property title and the approval of their visas are still not finalized.  Continue to pray for Hannah’s 
language study.  She recently gave birth to their second child, Nicholas.  Pray for Mara’s spiritual 
restoration, Josue’s salvation and for Jazmin’s daughter, Anyuris, who recently fell into sin and is with 
child.  Jazmin is heartbroken but lovingly working to help Anyuris to spiritual renewal.  This family has 
been such an important part of the Cerro Cama ministry.  Please continue to pray for the spiritual 
restoration of Juan Carlos Lopez and Octavio and Yisel in the Arraijan ministry. 
 We have been actively involved in our church ministry at Crossroads Baptist Church.  The Lord 
opened the door for us to share the gospel with Claudio, a Mexican who lives near us.  He is Roman 
Catholic but listened intently to the Gospel.  Please pray that he and his wife, Eva, and daughter, Salina, 
will be saved.  Our mission has given approval for us to continue serving in Spanish outreach ministry 
here in the States.  Once our church building is completed in a couple of months, we hope to begin 
working at establishing a Spanish ministry there.  Your prayers regarding this matter would be greatly 
appreciated.  Frank is also working with the pastor and other men in the development of a Gospel of 
John with references and notes that will be used for new believers. 
 The last week of March we plan to be with our daughter, Miriam, in MI during her Spring break 
from teaching, and we will be in meetings in churches in Western PA the first two Sundays in April.  
We plan to spend most of the first week of April in Northeastern PA where Frank’s mom lives.  She 
recently celebrated her 93rd birthday and once again enjoyed hot wings pizza. 
 We again thank you for your support of our ministry through the years by prayer and giving.  We 
covet your continued prayer support for us as we travel and visit our churches and as we work toward 
the establishment of a Spanish ministry in Columbus, NC.  We also hope to give assistance to a pastor in 
Taylors, SC who hopes to start a Spanish ministry in his church. 

May His abundant blessing be your portion! 

In His Love and Grace,     

                                 Frank and Lorraine Parry 
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